Mr P Boswell

Head of Planning Services

Development and Environmental Services

City of Lincoln Council

City Hall

Beaumont Fee

Lincoln LN1 1DF






22nd November 2004

Dear Mr Boswell  

Re: Lincoln Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

I would be grateful if you could amend your Council’s database in order to ensure that any future correspondence to the HBF is sent directly to myself at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF (instead of to my predecessor Carol Muston at the HBF Birmingham office) and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft Statement of Community Involvement document itself, the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

2.2.3.1 - Supplementary Planning Documents

The HBF considers that six week consultation periods for SPD documents are more appropriate than four week periods, particularly given that some consultations are likely to extend over peak holiday periods.

2.6.2 – Monitoring and Mechanisms for Review of the Development Plan

It is stated that the Annual Monitoring Report will be advertised via the local press, web site and other relevant media as appropriate. The HBF would point out that not all consultees or stakeholders are locally based. It would, therefore, hope that letters or e-mails will also used in order to keep non-locally based groups and individuals advised of the progress or publication of documents of planning importance or interest. 

Consultation 

The HBF looks forward to being continuously being kept advised by the Council with the progress of all its planning policy documents, especially those in any way related to residential matters.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

House Builders Federation

